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Christmas is coming!

In the blink of an eye, November is 
almost over! It has been a busy month 
which has included Anti-Bullying 
Week and Children In Need - and now 
we are preparing for the excitement 
of Christmas.
Thank you for your donations to 
Children In Need; we raised £237.16, 
which is wonderful in the current 
climate. Also, we will be celebrating 
Christmas Jumper Day in December 
in support of Save The Children.
The children have started preparing 
for the Christmas production as well 
as the Christingle Service.  Exciting 
times ahead!

                                                Mrs K Wright

KEY DATES 
*Friday 25th November:Non-Pupil Day (School 
closed)
*Monday 28th November:Non-Pupil Day (School 
closed)
*Sunday 4th December at 4pm:Christingle Service 
at St Mary’s Church
*Monday 5th December: Flu immunisation
* Thursday 8th December: Christmas Jumper Day!
* Thursday 8th December: Christmas LUNCH Day!
* Thursday 8th December 6.30-8pm: Christmas 
Show
*Monday 12th December: Year 6 Heights and 
Weights
*Monday 12th December 2-3pm: Rocksteady 
Concert
*Wednesday 14th December 1.30-2.30pm: 
Christmas Show
*Wednesday 14th December 6.30-8pm: Christmas 
Show
*Thursday 15th December: Christmas Fayre
*Tuesday 20th December: Christmas Talent Show
*Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term
*Thursday 5th January: Non-Pupil Day
*Friday 6th January: Back to school! 

 
ATTENDANCE MATTERS!
All absence must be reported on the first day. If we do 
not have a reason for absence your child will receive 
an unauthorised absence mark. This data is monitored 
by The Department for Education on a regular basis. 
Attendance Percentages: 

Well done to Class 8 for achieving the best attendance 
so far this term.



SEND coffee morning

On Thursday 8th December, Julie-Ann and 
Stef from Mid Tendring Education 
Partnership will be at Broomgrove Infant 
School to talk about… 12 tips for Christmas 
for children with ADHD, ASD and/ or PDA 
and general parenting support over the 
festive season. 

SCROOGE!
Our Christmas production this year is "Scrooge" written by Mrs Minshull and her brother. It is loosely based on 
A Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens and tells the story of a rather grumpy teacher at Broomgrove school. 
The children are very excited about learning lines and practising songs and are already working really hard to 
put together a fantastic show. Each class will present a scene from the story, meaning that every age group 
has an opportunity to take lead roles, before handing them over to the next class. 
We hope that you will be able to join us and see a performance of Scrooge - we can't wait for you to see what 
we've been up to!

Christian missionaries from England, the United States

Obligatory school attendance became common in parts of Europe during the 
18th century. In Denmark-Norway, this was introduced as early as in 1739–1741, 
the primary end being to increase the literacy of the alma, i.e., the "regular 
people". Many of the earlier public schools in the United States and elsewhere 
were one-room schools where a single teacher taught seven grades of boys and 
girls in the same classroom. Beginning in the 1920s, oroom schools were 
consolidated into multiple classroom facilities with transportation increasingly.

If you would like to attend, please email 

zowiestacey@broomgrove-inf.essex.sch.
uk

or call the Infant school office on 01206 
822141
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